
ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING
May 20, 2014

5:30 PM
________________________________________________________________

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 5:32 pm.

In attendance were: Michelle Claytor, Kenny Mull, Wallace Messer, Lee Starnes and Rhett Langston. Don Frady, Ginny Boyer,
Linda O’Neil, Scotty Schulhofer and Sarah Massie were unable to attend.

Old Business:
 None
New Business:
 The monthly report for April was reviewed.

 The minutes from the April meeting was read and passed by Lee Starnes. Wallace Messer second it.
 We are installing new pool lights (on the deck and underwater). The previous lights used 500 watts. These lights will use 12

watts.
 Our VGB drains have been updated at the Waynesville Recreation Center. The large pool drains will be good for five years and

the small pool drains every seven years.
 Our summer camp is now full and should reach 50 children. We have never sold out this quickly before and this is the most we

have ever had for a summer camp.
 We will be hosting five athletic camps this summer. This will be two soccer and three basketball camps.
 Our tennis court resurfacing project is under way. The courts have already been painted blue and the boarders will be painted

green. This should be finished by the end of May. We have also painted the outside fence and light poles black.
 Special Olympics was held on May 2. This is the first time that our department was overseeing the event. It went very well.
 We now have new email addresses.
 Wallace Messer suggested that we put directional signs at the skate park for the closest restrooms.
 It was suggested to have Tara (the cat who saved a four year boy from a dog attack) be invited as a special guest celebrity to the

2015 Sarge Cat Show at the Waynesville Recreation Center.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:21 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Rhett Langston

Parks & Recreation Department


